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What is Job Evaluation?

All NJC posts in DCC are evaluated using the Greater London Provincial Council Job Evaluation Scheme.  The scheme evaluates 11 factors to which a point score is attributed.  The total points are then matched to a grade on the Pay and Grading Structure.

Any requests for evaluation are submitted to HR and an indicative grade is awarded by the Pay and Reward Specialist.  This is then quality checked by the Validation Panel which is made up of Management and Trade Unions Representatives.
When to evaluate?

· When the post is new

· When there has been a fundamental change of duties (increase or decrease)

· If the duties have changed as the result of a restructure
· If an indicative grade has been awarded as the result of a restructure but there are further changes to the duties then this should be resubmitted
Information required to evaluate a job:
· Job Evaluation Request Form

· Job Description

· Job Evaluation Questionnaire if the post is not new

· Organisation Chart

· A copy of the consultation document if the post is part of a restructure.

Why is all this information needed?

· To ensure that the evaluation is correct it is important to get a full picture of the post and the context with which it operates. 
· Organisational structures provide information with regard 
to the spans of control and reporting lines.
· Completing a Job Evaluation Questionnaire for an existing job helps to provide working examples and further evidence for consideration.

· Not having the full picture and context can result in the wrong evaluation. 

Please tell HR:
· If the reporting lines change

· The job title changes but the duties do not

· The job description changes but not enough to warrant a re-evaluation

· If there are changes to the structure of a department and/or a change to the name of the service/department

Why do HR need to know?

· If we don’t know about these changes our records are out of date and inaccurate

· Reports from iTrent and GLPC will be inaccurate.
· Managers are unable to complete their performance appraisals because of inaccurate reporting lines
· Any organisation charts produced will be incorrect

· Email notifications generated from iTrent will go to the wrong manager

· Authorisations in iTrent will not be actionable e.g. Qualifications
· Sickness Absence figures and calculations may not be attributed to the correct service/department Personnel files will be missing information
· Other systems that use the data from iTrent will be inaccurate e.g CRM, ICT, Intranet
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